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Proposed Rule for Fishing Restrictions for Tropical Tuna in the Eastern Pacific Ocean for 
2018-2020  
On November 14, 2017, NMFS West Coast Region published a proposed rule (82 FR 52700) 
under the Tuna Convention Act to implement provisions included in Resolution C-17-02 
(Conservation Measures for Tropical Tunas in the Eastern Pacific Ocean During 2018-2020), 
which was adopted at the July 2017 Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission (IATTC) 
meeting. More information on the proposed rule can be found in the previous supplemental 
NMFS Report (See Agenda Item H.2.c,). This proposed rule is necessary for the conservation of 
tropical tuna stocks (i.e.,bigeye tuna (Thunnus obesus), yellowfin tuna (Thunnus albacares), and 
skipjack tuna (Katsuwonus pelamis) in the eastern Pacific Ocean and for the United States to 
satisfy its obligations as a member of the IATTC. The 30-day public comment period for the 
proposed rule ends on December 14, 2017. 

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2017/11/14/2017-24606/international-fisheries-pacific-tuna-fisheries-fishing-restrictions-for-tropical-tuna-in-the-eastern
https://www.iattc.org/PDFFiles2/Resolutions/C-17-02-Tuna-conservation-in-the-EPO-2018-2020-and-amendment-to-Res.-C-17-01.pdf
https://www.pcouncil.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/H2c_Sup_NMFS_Rpt1_International_Activities_PBF_NOV2017BB.pdf

